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Dear Brothers and Sisters in the Faith, 
As I write to you I am about to 
take off for some ñlake daysò in 
Kentucky - ahhhhhhhé. 
 
Jesus knew the value of time 
ñaway.ò  Often, he would take 
time to go off by himself and 
pray é modeling for the        
disciples then, and us now, the 
importance of renewal and  

refreshment in the presence of God. 
 
One of the things I love best at the lake is the 
morning time. Early, before even the birds and 
squirrels are up, I have my coffee on the deck 
and my Bible in hand.  Watching and listening to 
the world awaken around me, hearing a word 
from the Lord in scripture, and feeling the sense 
of peace and rest that comes from focusing on 
nature and the creator are true gift. 
 
I get a chance every day to attend to Godôs pres-
ence, as I imagine you do. Lake time seems 
somehow more holy and sacred than my morn-
ings at home - although they strengthen me each 
day as well. 
 
I am wondering where and when you find time for 
God in your day?  As I work on this Online class 
our instructor has been insisting that we write an 
appointment with God in our calendar every 
morning for 30 minutes. I find that practice makes 
it more of a commitment for me -- for as surely as 
I would attend to an appointment I made with 
you, written in my schedule, it is a stronger com-
mitment for me when my time with God is written 
down.  Maybe you want to take out your calendar 
for July right now, and make your appointment 
time with God! 
 
What happens in those daily ñGodò appoint-
ments?  Maybe you want to start reading the 
book of Romans - it is the focus of our worship for  

July, August and part of September. Read a few 
verses, over and over, and then sit with them in 
the presence of God and listen for Godôs word 
for you. It is an ancient prayer practice called 
Lectio Divinia - you can google it for more info if 
it sounds intriguing.  I find it a wonderful gift. 
 
As I look forward to getting away for a bit, I am 
also excited about what awaits my return!  Vicar 
Bridget has a great VBS planned and many folk 
have already been busy painting sets. In       
August, I will be attending the very first ELCA 
gathering for pastors across the United States 
in  Atlanta and I look forward to encountering      
colleagues that I havenôt seen in a long time -- 
and most likely a bunch of former Trinity        
Vicars!!!  I already know that I am bringing back 
Pastor David Buco and his bride for a visit with 
us at the conclusion of the conference! 
 
While it may seem like a long way away, I am 
excited about the ELCA National Youth Gather-
ing next summer in Houston. In the past we 
have always had a vicar to accompany the 
youth...but with no vicar apparent this year, I 
might get to go to my first Youth Gathering 
iné.well, lots of years! 
 
I am also looking forward to welcoming Paul  
Clark back!  I pray he has missed us just a little 
bit, and comes back refreshed and relaxed!  His 
vacation for the month of June has been a fun 
time to gather our many talented musicians   
together to cover playing for worship services - 
hats off to all yôall!   
 
Whether you are traveling or staying close to 
home in these days of summer, may you experi-
ence the deep joy and love of Godôs presence 
in your days! 
 
Following Jesus Together with you, 
 
 

Pastor Bobbie  



TLCôs Mission:  Being Neighbor  À  Sharing Godôs Transforming Love! 

that they never will be again. We were able to talk 
through some of these emotions and find ways to contin-
ue to support each other and others.     
     Another activity I learned from this month was 
ROOTS! While it was a lot of work at some points, I had a 
great time exploring this community partnership and get-
ting to know kids from all around the area. They were so 
excited to be immersed in the arts as they painted and 
danced and sang their way through the week. What an 
amazing program that we get to host! Thanks to everyone 
who volunteered or contributed in any way ï I know those 
kids will remember this week for a very long time.    
     Finally, I grew up going to Vacation Bible School, and 
when I worked at Luther Park Bible Camp I was sent out 
as a counselor, but Iôve never run VBS before. What a fun 
adventure to put something like this together! We have 
had a great time painting all of the artwork and sets. Weôll 
put everything up on Saturday, July 8th, after worship.  
There are still places to volunteer, as well as a book study 
for adults. Join us July 9th - 13th. Bring yourselves and 
children you have or will invite as we learn how God 
made us for a purpose! 
     While July is my last month here at Trinity, there is still 
plenty of time to teach me even more!  Iôm looking for-
ward to another month of learning and growing together.  

 

Peace, 
Vicar Bridget Jones 

Vicar Bridgetõs Voice 

Youôd think that by my tenth 
month here at Trinity that my 
learning experiences would have 
slowed down a bit, but the last 
couple weeks just kept sending 
more new opportunities my way! 
    The middle of May found me at 
the Festival of Homiletics, an 
amazing preaching conference 
with people like Nadia Bolz-Weber 
and Rob Bell teaching how to proclaim the Word. I was 
immersed in different styles and methods, and hope that 
some of those new skills get a chance to shine in my 
next couple sermons. But one of the most important   
aspects of preaching is the congregation, so I hope that 
youôll continue to be my teachers as well. I still have 
plenty of time to learn from you in the next month, so feel 
free to send me any feedback you have on my sermons.      
Iôd love to keep continue growing and improving!       
    This last month we ended another round of Following 
Jesus Together groups, where I led a group for anyone 
working through grief. This was a new experience for me, 
and I am truly grateful for the group that walked together. 
I continue to learn that grief is not just being sad, but  
includes emptiness, loneliness, adjustment, the pain of 
starting to speak to someone who is no longer there, and 
wishing that things were as they used to be and knowing 

Green Ministry at Trinity!   
Green Tip of the Month:  
Save energy and money by asking FPL to install an "on call box."  They place an on/off switch next 
to your water heater so that you can turn the heater off when not in use.  For maximum savings, turn 
the heater on 1/2 hour before you need to use hot water and then turn it off before using the hot  
water. You will also save $1.50 a month by getting a credit on your FPL bill. FPL's "on call" means 
that they will turn off your water heater during a brown out.   Barbara Bohner 
  

Trinity Reusable Bags are here! Get yours now! 
Did you knowé.?  Even though you donôt see a separate fee on your grocery or other shopping receipts in most places for 
the bags used to take home your items, you are still paying for them in lots of ways. Retailers pay 2 to 5 cents per bag. This 
adds up ï day after day, year after year. This cost is passed on to consumers through higher prices on other items, making 
it a ñhiddenò cost.    

      In comparison, a consumer might use two reusable bags for an entire year at a much lower cost per bag. For just a 
couple of dollars each bag paid by the consumer, the store saves money, the planet has fewer impacts, and the consumer 
has less waste to clean up!  Itôs a win-win-win for everyone. 

      Bag fee regulations, such as the one in force in Washington DC and in New York City, are pro-consumer because they 
expose the hidden cost of bags, allowing the customer to avoid it. Unlike a tax, the bag fee is avoidable: If you donôt want to 

pay the bag fee, just bring your own reusable ones!  Donôt let the store give you a ñfeeò bag. Take your own!   Traci Pope 

TLC Bags now available in the narthex! The Green Team is selling these reusable bags to both help the environment and 
raise funds for future Green ministry projects!  $5 donation per bag suggested.  
     As we continue to embrace our vocation of Creation Care, help make a huge difference by moving to reusable 
bags. Recently in Tampa, a baby manatee died because he had eaten too many plastic bags.  Thank you for your ñGreenò 
efforts!   Next Green Team meeting: Thursday, July 6th, 7:15pm. All are welcome. 

http://ladpw.org/epd/aboutthebag/PDF/SocioEconomicImpactStudy_final.pdf
http://www.newyorker.com/magazine/2016/05/02/saving-america-from-plastic-bags


TLCôs Mission:  Being Neighbor  À  Sharing Godôs Transforming Love! 

Cross Generation Ministry 
Dear people at Trinity, 
As I continue to be among you as a volunteer in these days, 
and support our ministry together across all ages, I look 
forward to getting my work documents renewed and thank 
you for all your love and prayers in this time of waiting. 

Veronika  
 

Thank you, Veronika!!! 
Beginning in June, Cross Generation Minister Veronika 
Czutor is no longer a paid member of our Trinity staff. You 
may recall that due to the policies and regulatory efforts that 
affect non-US citizens that were put into place early this 
year, we had to postpone our Mission Trip to Hungary be-
cause Veronikaôs internship authorization was set to expire 
and she would have been unable to travel and return to this 
country. That authorization has now expired, and Veronikaôs 
application for a working authorization is among the count-
less now being delayed. Therefore, although Veronika has 
a visa, she cannot be employed by Trinity Lutheran or any 
other entity in the US, until she receives the official working 
authorization documents.  
 While she waits here (like she waited for authorization 
last summer in Hungary), Veronika wants to continue to 
share her gifts at Trinity as a volunteer, furthering the im-
portant work and relationships she has already established. 
She will also be taking this opportunity to vacation and 
spend time with friends and family.  
 We keep Veronika in our prayers during this time of 
waiting and uncertainty. We are all anxiously anticipating 
the day her work documents are once again in order! 

Our Tree of Life Preschool! 
From TOL Director, Shawna Clark:  

We are excited to announce an Open House at TOL on  
Saturday, July 8th, 10am to 2pm. We welcome all who 
may be seeking a VPK, preschool or daycare center. We 
are enrolling now for fall VPK, as well as our other classes - 
6 weeks to 5 years old. ALL weekend - July 8th and 9th - 
weôll have the preschool open before and after all worship 
services so YOU can come see what we are all about! 
 

This month's value is Self-Control and Moderation. We will 
be teaching the children they are in control of their own feel-
ings. They don't have to yell and shout or be angry when 
someone crosses them. We can control our reaction and 
maybe also the situation, calmly. 
 

For the grace of GOD that brings salvation has appeared to 
all. It teaches us to say "NO" to ungodliness and worldly 
passions, and to live self-controlled, upright and godly lives 
in this present age, while we wait for the blessed hope. 
Titus 2:11-13 

Student Ministerõs Musings 

I am very thankful that I got to go on a vacation, but I am 
glad that I am back. There were lots of 
cool things where I went in the Rockies. 
I went and saw the Grand Canyon and 
it is something only God could have 
made. Lots of the natural wonders were 
so beautiful. 
 

This is my last month as your Student 
Minister and I am sad about that, but I 
am glad that I get to go and experience 
other things. I have learned so much in 
the process of being the student minister, but it has been a 
long six months. I am really glad that I had the opportunity 

to serve here at Trinity ! ᶉ 

Tanner Stephens  

4ÁÎÎÅÒȭÓ ÖÉÅ× ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
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Vacation Bible School, July 9-13, 6-8pm.   
FREE for ages 3 and up! Come to  
experience Maker Fun Factory, 
where kids learn that they are created 
by God and built for a purpose! Bring 
children to join us for this amazing ad-
venture that them deepen their faith by 
discovering our loving God made each of us, and that  
Jesus' love for all of us gives our lives incredible purpose.  
 

We can still use: 
§ Guides during the evening to take each group to the 

various stations to hear stories, do crafts, etc. (Please 
let Vicar Bridget know by text or email: 941-518-5362 
or  VicarBridgetJones@gmail.com.  

§ Craft supplies (please bring in and place by VBS dis-
play) -  Toilet and paper towel rolls; Soda can tabs; 
Plastic bottle caps (all sizes and colors); Washers, 
nuts, bolts, springs, gears, screws any small metal 
hardware; Beads, buttons, straws, pipe cleaners, 
yarn, fiberfill, cellophane; tin pie plates, tin cans. 

§ Financial support to underwrite materials and snacks 
for this faith-based experience for the children of Man-
atee County. 

 

 

Adults (of all ages who are not VBS leaders this year):  
are you interested in a Book Study that will take place  
during VBS hours?  Please email the church or note that 
on a Blue Form!  A great way to ñhang outò while the chil-
dren you bring enjoy VBS! 
 

Registration forms are available at church, online at our 
website or https://goo.gl/forms/PJthQww3NZNudlRua2 , or 
fill out the form elsewhere in this issue of Trends and take 
to the church office.  See you July 9th! 



Free ROOTS Performing Arts Camp was June 12-15!   
We had a record-breaking year hosting elementary-aged children from Manatee, Sarasota and even Hillsborough counties! 
More than 70 registered!     The closing performance was awesome!  The children learned so much while they were here 
and were so proud to show their new skills and talents.  They learned to draw and paint in several media, dance, percus-
sion, Hip Hop, acting and joke telling! Take a look at the slide show on the television in the Narthex to get just a taste of 
ROOTS! 
 

Thank you to these volunteers who came during the week to help make this yearôs 16th Annual ROOTS a resounding      
success: Gonzalo Hernandez - Zumba instructor extraordinaire - every day following lunch; Kathie Butelli; Clayton Clark; 
Veronika Czutor; Kristi Edwards; Michal Groseclose; Ana Hernandez; Caryn Reifsnyder; Audrey Sovel; and Brooke Wilt.  
Thanks also to our staff who welcomed all with open arms: Pastor Bobbie, Vicar Bridget, and Sondra Lee. 
 

We can still use financial support to underwrite the meals and snacks we served to the children during this unique Camp 
experience. Please note ñRootsò on your gift.  Thank you. 

 

 
 


